
 
Dear 3rd, 4th, and 5th Grade Families, 
 
During the weeks of October 26th and November 5th, your student was assessed according to 
State requirements in both mathematics and reading.  The MAP assessment was given to all 
students in grades 3-8th in the virtual learning environment in the areas of reading and 
mathematics. MAP assessments are adaptive and adjust to the individual responses of each 
student. When your child correctly or incorrectly answers a question, the next question will be 
more or less challenging depending on the previous answer. 
 
Tomorrow you will receive: 

●​ Results of your child’s performance on the NWEA MAP reading assessment 
●​ Results of your child’s performance on the NWEA MAP math assessment. 

 
Given the challenges of learning from home, it is important to share that these assessment 
results are just two of the indicators that help teachers know what your child needs. In addition, 
teachers watch student performance during lessons and use information from what is turned in, 
taking note of areas of achievement as well as need. All of this information comes together to 
form a profile of achievement teachers use to guide the next steps in your child’s instruction.  
 
It may also be important to know the results of these tests do not affect grades. 
 
When you examine the MAP Student Progress Report, you will note that your child’s MAP 
results are reported in RIT scores. The RIT score is an equal-interval scale, like feet and inches, 
and shows a continuum of progress across grade levels. As a result, we can easily measure 
growth in learning.  
 
For your convenience a quick reference document has been included to help you make sense 
of your child’s MAP Student Progress Report. Your child’s fall MAP scores should be viewed as 
a snapshot and remember that this is only one measure of your child’s academic progress. 
 
Please visit https://www.nwea.org/the-map-suite/family-toolkit/ for activities and resources to 
support you and your child. 
 
 
David 
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